Board of Fire Commissioners, District II
September 8th, 2020
Chairman Ron Sutton Jr called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 PM. The flag was saluted and Lord’s Prayer was recited.
Members Present:  
Ronald Sutton Jr.
Mark Sheppard
William Horseman
Cliff Sharp
Fred Hundt
Minutes
The minutes of the August 3rd meeting were sent to all via email. Motion was made to accept the minutes by Mark Sheppard and 2nd by Bill Horseman. All voted to approve the minutes from the August 3rd Commissioners meeting.
Treasurers Report:
A copy of the Treasurers report was handed out to the Board byTreasurer Mark Sheppard. 
A detailed report from the months of June through May 31st was given to all Commissioners. This report showed all transactions since the August meeting. The beginning balance on the report was $152,777.69
The ending balance was $194,138.12. Cliff Sharp made motion to pay all bills and to accept the Treasurer report which was seconded by Bill Horseman that all bills since the last report were approved for payment.
[bookmark: _Hlk34144941]Roll call vote was taken:
William Horseman   Yes
Cliff Sharp	            Yes
Mark Sheppard        Yes
Fred Hundt               Yes
Ronald Sutton Jr.    Yes
Old Business:
Fred reported that a copy of the synopsis was advertized in our designated news paper. It was also pointed out again that there was zero deficiency in this year’s synopsis.
New Business:
No new business to discuss. COVID has put a slowdown on many things
Old Business:
No old business to discuss.The COVID also is also playing a part.
Chiefs Comments:
Chief Hundt reported that he would like to by a batter operated chain saw. Either a 16” of maybe a 18”. The Commission authorized this buy to include extra batteries.
Don also reported that we were going to stop the siren from blowing after 10:00 PM at night until 7:00 AM. This is being done because so many recalls from neighboring districts.
Public Portion:
The meeting was opened to the public and there were no comments from anyone from the public.
No other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.
Fred Hundt,
Board Secretary



